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Another Rescue in Piers Gill





Nature of incident and details of injuries:





Piers Gill claimed 2 more victims yesterday when a man and a woman in their 20’s strayed off the path down from Scafell in heavy rain and thick cloud and down the Gill.  After being called at 2230 on Saturday night Wasdale mountain rescue team, assisted by teams from Cockermouth and Duddon & Furness searched for 2 hours before the pair were located in the bottom of Piers Gill.  Extrication from the gill took a further 2 hours and needed technical ropework skills to haul the walkers out of the gill.  Both were cold and wet but otherwise uninjured and they were escorted back to their car in Wasdale.


The number of people needing rescuing from Piers Gill is becoming a serious concern to the team.  It is a dangerous and difficult place, a jumble of large boulders, waterfalls and vertical rock faces that leads the unwary further down until it is impossible to go either up or down.  There is no mobile phone reception!





Location:


Piers Gill is situated on the northern flank of Scafell Pike.








Number of team members involved: 43





Duration: 7 hours








Further information:


See our website for pictures of Piers Gill: � HYPERLINK "http://www.wasdale-mountain-rescue.org.uk/callouts~blackspots.htm" ��http://www.wasdale-mountain-rescue.org.uk/callouts~blackspots.htm� (Lingmell - Piers Gill)





For further information regarding this incident please contact the team leader, Julian Carradice on  07714 226609 (n.b. he got to bed at 0700 today!)








